STONEBRIDGE ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION MEETING
February 10, 2022 – 7 pm
Lunar Bowl

Present: Phil Leslie via Zoom (President), Jon Mitchell (Vice President), Hugh Rathbun (Treasurer), Viv Glenn-Hough (Secretary), Marc Edwards (Architectural Committee), Gary Hough

Finances: the following amounts were in our bank accounts as of February 10, 2022:
· Checking $976.16
· Savings $1,643.51
· Country Club Bank (for HA-KC use) $8,224.64      
· Certificate of deposit $38,852.13

We discussed giving Doug Luther, of HA-KC who handles paying our bills and monitors finances, access to view the balances on our checking and savings accounts at the credit union. He already receives mail about our certificate of deposit status. Phil advised he recently transferred $1600 from checking to our savings account.

Phil advised that as today, a new list of homeowners who are in arrears with their dues is not available (our most current one of December 21, 2021). We are continuing to take the appropriate steps to collect these past due amounts.

HOA Complaints: None.

HOA Architectural Committee Requests: None

Other Items: 
 
Phil advised that the insurance agency we have dealt with in the past for our HOA insurance policy, Snyder Billups, has merged with an insurance company from Independence. Since we like to try to keep our businesses local that our HOA works with, if possible, Phil advised he will check into getting competitive prices from other insurance companies in the Blue Springs area. Our insurance is up for renewal in April.

There was also discussion about the continuing problem we have each winter of kids standing and playing on our pond when ice is present. The board is concerned for the safety and well being of the children who live in our subdivision, so that issue will be addressed in the 2022 spring newsletter. We are asking parents to please address this issue with their children and let them know how dangerous this activity can be.

Phil brought up the subject of re-rocking around the pond, which has been a topic we’ve discussed quite a bit the past year. He talked to our landscaping company about this work, but we will have to wait for the pond area to dry up before completing this task. We will also discuss with them the possibility of planting perennials instead of annual plants and flowers at the entrances to our neighborhood.

The next HOA meeting will be held on Thursday, April 7, 2022 at 7 pm at Lunar Bowl in their conference room. All Stonebridge HOA residents and children are welcome! Please come meet your HOA board and neighbors!

Respectfully submitted,

Viv Glenn-Hough, Secretary





